
 

 

Ref.U-12021/01/2022-MEC                       Dated: 24-06-2022 

NOTICE 
Urgent Attention all PwD Candidates of NEET-PG, 2022:  

 This is for information to all the participating candidates that, in order to make 

the complete system of generating the PwD certificates for the eligible candidates 

transparent and hassle-free, Medical Counselling Committee of DGHS, MoHFW in 

association with NIC is in the process of making a software for the same. 

Hence, the candidates who are desirous to get a PwD seat through the MCC 

counselling process may get the disability certificate issued from the designated 

centres through online mode only. The facility for the same will be provided soon 

and the same will be intimated in due course of time. The candidates are advised 

to keep in touch with the MCC website. 

However, the candidates who have already got their disability certificate issued 

from the designated centres in offline mode will have to contact the designated centre 

for further assistance. No other certificate except the one generated through the 

MCC portal in online mode will be accepted at the time of admission. 
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